
THE WEEK AHEAD

SHABBAT, MARCH 18
Halacha shiur: 7:35 a.m., Rabbi Duvie  
   Nachbar    
Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m., Rabbi Rothwachs
Daf Yomi shiur: 5:30 p.m., Nazir 54,  
   Rabbi David Schnaidman. For questions,     
   contact David Hes, dhes613@gmail.com.
Women’s Parsha Shiur: 5:30 p.m.,  
   Social Hall, Shulamis Hes
Mishnah Learning Group (Girls): 6:10 p.m. 
Shiur between Mincha and Maariv:  
   Rabbi Ben Zion Feld
 
SUNDAY, MARCH 19
Shivti learning program: 9:00 a.m., via  
   Zoom only. Click HERE to join via Zoom. 
   For questions, contact Mordy Ungar,  
   m_ungar2@yahoo.com.
 
TUESDAY, MARCH 21
Shelly Mermelstein z”l Semichat Chaver  
   Program: 8:15 p.m., Rabbi Feld, Main  
   Shul. Hilchot Niddah halacha chabura,  
   for men only
 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 22
Tehillim Mechulak for women: 8:00 p.m.,  
   Social Hall. Aliza Fischman
Masechet Sanhedrin shiur: 8:15 p.m.,  
   Book Room, Rabbi Rothwachs. Also on 
   Zoom, https://www.zoom.us/
   j/374124941
 
WEEKDAY DAF YOMI 
Monday-Thursday at 9:15 p.m.  
   LL Book Room, with Rabbi Dovid Levy.   
   Also on Zoom Meeting ID: 878 74906 117  
   Passcode: 001400

NIGHT SEDER FOR YOUNG 
PROFESSIONALS
Monday-Thursday at 9:00 p.m., Beit  
   Midrash. In conjunction with YU,  
   Masechet Gittin   
 
DAF HASHAVUA 
In the Beit Midrash
Sunday Mornings, at 7:55 a.m.
Tuesday & Thursday nights, at 8:55 p.m.
Also on Zoom Meeting ID: 997 4153 396. 
Passcode: Daf 

SHABBAT SCHEDULE
Earliest Candles:  
   5:50 p.m.
Latest Candles: 
   6:46 p.m.
Mincha/K. Shabbat:
    5:35 p.m. SH
    6:50 p.m. MS
Shacharit:
   7:15 a.m. BM
   8:00 a.m. SH
   8:00 a.m. LL  masks
   8:45 a.m. MS
   9:15 a.m. BM
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 
   10:04 a.m. 
Early Mincha:
   1:45 p.m. BM
Mincha: 6:40 p.m. MS
Shkiah: 7:05 p.m. 
Maariv: 7:46 p.m. MS
Havdalah: 7:55 p.m. 

SCHEDULE: Week of MARCH 19
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri

19 20 21 22 23 24

Earliest
Tallit 6:02 6:00 5:58 5:57 5:55 5:53

Shacharit

6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

5:49 SH
6:20 BM
7:05 BM
8:00 BM

5:50 SH 
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:50 SH 
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:44 SH
6:10 BM
6:55 SH
8:00 BM

5:50 SH 
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM

Mincha/
Maariv 6:50 MS 6:50 MS 6:50 MS 6:50 MS 6:50 MS 5:45 BM

7:00 MS

Maariv 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

MAZAL TOV TO
 

• Lyn & Fred Cohen, on the birth of a grandson, born to their children Etty & Shimon Cohen of  
   Yerushalayim. Mazal Tov also to Etty’s parents, Reva & Yumi Borgen of Cedarhurst.
• Tamar & Yaacov Metzger, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Shira & Chaim  
   Metzger of Alon Shevut.  Mazal Tov also to big siblings Talya and Yakir. 
• Sandy & Eddie Steinberg, on the birth of a great-granddaughter, born to their grandchildren Chaya  
   & Alexander Langer of Lakewood.  Mazal Tov also to Chaya’s parents, Dini & Rabbi Avraham  
   Steinberg of Merion Station, PA.

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road  Teaneck, NJ 

Office Phone: 201-836-6210           office@bethaaron.org    
In-person office hours: Fridays, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

KEY:  MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall  LL = Lower Level  
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CONGREGATION BETH AARON 
MARCH 17-18               25 ADAR 

PARSHAT VAYAKHEL-PEKUDEI
Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi		                                                              Moishe B. Singer, President
Ben Zion Feld, Rabbinic Intern 

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion.  Dedications are sent out to the 
membership via email. For information or to sign up, go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom. 

This past week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors were: 
• Thursday, 23 Adar: Cathy & Steve Schuss, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Steve’s father,  
   Harry Schuss, Naftali Herz ben Yitzchok
• Friday, 24 Adar: Myra & Sam Aksler, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Sam’s sister, Esther Mattel  
   Springer, Esther Mattel bat ha-Rav Meier Yochanan

This week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors are: 
• Sunday, 26 Adar: Menucha & Hillel Hyman and Debby & David Sheffey, commemorating the  
   yahrtzeit of Hillel and Debby’s father, Rabbi Chaim Hyman, ha-Rav Chaim ben Yehuda ha-Kohen
• Sunday, 26 Adar: Miriam & Izzy Salomon, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Izzy’s mother, Lea  
   Salomon, Leah bat Avraham Tzvi
• Sunday, 26 Adar: Marilyn Zeidel, commemorating the yahrtzeit of her father-in-law, Moshe Tzvi  
   Zeidel, Moshe Tzvi ben Zev
• Monday, 27 Adar: Marsha & Herb Edelman, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Herb’s father,  
   Philip Edelman, Ephraim ben Moshe
• Thursday, 1 Nisan: Evie & Alden Leifer, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Alden’s mother, Trudy  
   Leifer, Gittel bat Shlomo Yakov ha-Levi
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Thank you for sponsoring the Shivti program in 
Adar. 
• Chaya & Daniel Hager, commemorating the  
   yahrtzeits of Dovid ben Nechemia (15 Adar),  
   Aharon Dovid ben Yehuda Leib (18 Adar),  
   Binyamin ben Mordechai Avraham (27 Adar), 
   and Miriam bat Mordechai Avraham  
   (29 Adar)
• Gitl & Meylekh Viswanath, celebrating their  
   grandson Saadia Nitish Viswanath Schultz’s  
   first birthday 

This Sunday, March 19, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m., in the Social Hall, the Annette Simmons 
a”h Memorial Blood Drive will be held. 
Those aged 17 and above (16, with parental 
permission) may donate. Reservations are 
requested, but walk-ins are welcome. Donors 
will receive a $5 Target gift card. Register 
at https://tinyurl.com/cbablooddrive3-23. 
Volunteers are needed to help during the 
Drive, and chesed hours will be given. Contact 
Shulamis Hes, MeshaneMazal@gmail.com. 

This Thursday, March 23, at 8:15 p.m., in the 
Social Hall, Rabbi Baruch Simon, Rosh Yeshiva 
at RIETS, will deliver a Pre-Pesach shiur, 
“Chametz on Erev Pesach: Double Servitude 
and Double Redemption.” The shiur will discuss 
both Divrei Halacha and Aggada on the topic. 
To sponsor the shiur, please contact Paul 
Lustiger, plustiger@gmail.com. Sponsorships 
are $50 and up.

Next Shabbat, March 25, at 9:15 a.m., the  
“Foundations Minyan” will daven Shacharit 
in the Beit Midrash with the Youth Minyan 
and then move to the Social Hall for the 
Torah reading and Musaf. The minyan will be 
followed by a special Kiddush. It will be led 
by Rabbi Hayyim Angel and is open to all ages 
and everyone of all backgrounds. The minyan 
offers an inspirational and dynamic tefillah 
experience, with insights into the Tefillot and 
Kriyat ha-Torah. For details and sponsorship 
opportunities, see Foundations Minyan.

Shabbat elevator service schedule:
Friday:     5:30 p.m. to 7:55 p.m.                
Shabbat: 7:00 a.m. to 12:15 p.m.
                 1:30 p.m. to 2:15 p.m.
                 5:25 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline before 
Shabbat: 201-530-0222

The Teaneck Keylim Mikvah is open for self-
service as follows:
Sunday-Thursday: 7:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Friday: 7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Teaneck Mikvah usage is by appointment 
only. The appointment system closes 1.5      
hours before opening. For an appointment go 
to  https://www.teaneckmikvah.com/Appointment/ 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

We are looking for two people to clean and 
refill the coffee cart to ensure we always have 
hot beverages for those coming to learn.  

We also are looking for a few people to help 
us sort out damaged seforim and separate 
those that can be repaired from those 
that need to be disposed of in a sheimot 
collection.

To volunteer these and other projects, 
please contact Moishe B. Singer, president@
bethaaron.org.  Thank you in advance.

MEN’S CLUB WINE SALE

Purchase wine for your sedarim and Yom Tov 
meals at affordable prices, support a local 
Teaneck business, and support Beth Aaron, 
including future Men’s Club events.
 
The deadline for orders is Motzaei Shabbat, 
March 25. Wine will be available for pickup 
at the Singer home, 170 Edgemont Place, on 
Monday, April 3. For an additional donation 
of $18, Men’s Club will deliver your order to 
your home in Teaneck.
 
Go to www.bethaaron.org\winesale for 
complete ordering instructions. For questions, 
contact Ari Gononsky, gononsky@gmail.com.

DID YOU TAKE A COAT BY MISTAKE?
If you accidentally took a women’s black 
Land’s End coat, petite, from the Ahavath 
Torah coat room on the night of the Annual 
Dinner, please contact the office,  
office@bethaaron.org.

Next Shabbat, March 25, at 5:35 p.m., in the 
Social Hall, Rachel Hercman will offer the 
women’s Rosh Chodesh Nisan shiur, “Next 
Level: The Gift and Grit of Chodesh Nisan.” 

On Sunday, March 26, from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m., all are invited to kasher their utensils for 
Pesach at the shul. Since we are providing this 
as a service for the community, please do not 
bring an excessive number of utensils.  Utensils 
being kashered should not be used for at least 
24 hours beforehand. Only utensils that can 
be scrubbed clean may be kashered. Items 
with narrow cracks, crevices, deep scratches or 
other areas that cannot be cleaned cannot be 
kashered.  We do not kasher glass utensils.

On Sunday, March 26, from 6:30 to 7:15 
p.m., in the Social Hall, Sisterhood will hold a 
Pre-Pesach workout session for women only, 
with Sari Schiff of Zen Fit. Please note that the 
Social Hall windows will be covered. The cost is 
$10, and all donations will benefit Sharsheret. 
Sponsorships also are available. Please bring 
your own yoga mat and water.  Register HERE.

In preparation for cleaning the shul for Pesach, 
please remove all belongings from the 
coatrooms by Sunday, March 26. Anything 
remaining will be donated to charity or thown 
away. No chametz may be brought into the 
building after that date. Please return all 
siddurim and chumashim to the bookshelves 
and remove all items, including handouts, from 
the shtenders in the Main Shul.

On Monday, March 27, at 8:15 p.m., on the 
Lower Level, there will be a Board Meeting.  All 
are welcome to attend. 

On Shabbat ha-Gadol, Friday, March 31, and 
Shabbat, April 1, the Beth Aaron Men’s Club 
will host Pre-Pesach Shabbat meals.  Space is 
strictly limited for both Friday night dinner and 
Shabbat lunch.  Reservations are made with 
full payment only. Sponsorships are avail-
able.  To register for the dinner, click HERE. To 
register for the lunch, click HERE. The deadline 

to register is Motzaei Shabbat, March 25. For 
questions, contact Moishe Singer at mens-
club@bethaaron.org or call 201-836-4040.

If you are interested in making a siyum on 
Wednesday, April 5, Erev Pesach (or if you 
already are planning on doing so), contact 
Rabbi Rothwachs, rabbi@bethaaron.org. 

The Pesach hospitality campaign has begun. 
If you or someone you know would like to be 
a host or guest, please fill out the form in the 
lobby or contact Joshua Zakheim,  
jhz.is.us@gmail.com, 646-881-3452, by 
Sunday, April 2. “Don’t be shy, apply!” 

The Library Committee has purchased two 
new volumes ($41.50 each) of the 
Encyclopedia Talmudit: 48 and 49. The 
Committee also has purchased books for the 
circulating collection in the Book Room: 
• The Jews of Spain: A History of  the Sefardic 
   Experience ($18.50)
• It’s a Thin Line: Eruv from Talmudic to  
   Modern Culture ($19)
• On Changes in Jewish Liturgy ($21)
• Tribal Blueprints ($22)
• Mavericks, Mystics, and False Messiahs ($20) 
• The Sages, Vol. 5 ($20)
• Studies in Halakhah and Rabbinic History 
   ($29.50)
• The Prince and the Emperors ($22)
• Brothers from Afar ($35)
• 
To sponsor any of the above volumes at the 
prices indicated, contact the shul office, 
office@bethaaron.org. We will be happy to 
affix dedicatory book plates to any books you 
sponsor. To sponsor new bookshelves in the 
Beit Midrash, see the box on page 3. 

פירוש חי פסחים וכו($19.50)
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YOUTH DEPARTMENT

The Youth Minyan will begin at 9:15 a.m. in
the Beit Midrash. 

Youth groups will begin at 9:30 a.m. and end 
at the conclusion of the Main Minyan. They 
will be held on the Lower Level. Parents, please 
pick up your children from groups before you 
go to Kiddush. 

The 4th through 6th grade Girls’ Mishnah
Group, led by Rabbi Rothwachs, will meet this
Shabbat, March 18, at 6:10 p.m., on the
Lower Level. Come and learn Mishnayot and
make a siyum! The Boys’ and Girls’ Mishnah
Groups meet on alternate weeks 30 minutes
before Mincha. The next Boys’ group is on 
March 25. 

On Sunday, March 26, from 10:00 to 11:30 
a.m., in the Social Hall, there will be a Pre-
Pesach Arts and Crafts and Family Games 
program for children ages 5 and up.  The cost is 
$5 per child.  Click HERE to register. 

On Shabbat, April 1, from 10:00 to 11:00 a.m., 
in the Baby/Toddler room, members and their 
children up to age 3 are invited to experience 
the Torah Tots program, where toddlers will 
enjoy their very first exposure to shul and 
davening. Through props, singing, toys, and 
more, your youngest children will learn to love 
coming to shul! To help lead this program on a 
rotation basis, contact youth@bethaaron.org.

On Shabbat, April 1, at 5:00 p.m., there will 
be a Pre-Pesach Chocolate Seder for children 
from Nursery School to Grade 5. All chocolate 
will be parve and nut-free. 

OU SPIRIT PARTNERS WITH BETH AARON

The weekly SPIRIT (Stimulating Program 
Initiative for Retirees that Inspires Thought) 
program will be held online this Tuesday, 
March 21, at 11:00 a.m. This week, 
there will be a brief on “Combatting 
Antisemitism,” with Jason Grossman, 
Director of Community Engagement at the 
OU Advocacy Center. Click HERE for the 
Zoom link. Participants who register for any 
program will receive a link to the recording, 
so there is no concern if the program 
timing is inconvenient. To sign up and for 
additional details, go to www.ou.org/spirit. 

For questions, contact Moishe B. Singer at 
president@bethaaron.org.

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITY
A few additional bookcases are being added 
to the Beit Midrash to fill out the room and 
expand our library. What an amazing way 
to support learning Torah!  Sponsorships of 
$4000 and above are welcome. 

To help sponsor this project, contact Steven 
Hoenig, Hoenig67@gmail.com.

COMMUNITY NEWS

This Monday, March 20, from 6:30 to 8:30 
p.m., at the home of Reva Judas, 1299 
Dickerson Road, NechamaComfort will be 
hosting The Big Bow Shop, offering women’s 
tops, skirts, dresses, modest swimwear, caps, 
beanies, scarves, and more. A percentage of 
the sales will be donated to NechamaComfort. 

This Tuesday, March 21, the Beit Midrash of 
Teaneck, located at JCT/Heichal HaTorah, 70 
Sterling Place, will offer its weekly shiurim 
for men and women.  This week’s Parsha 
shiur, from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m., will be given 
by Rachelli Israeli of Frisch High School. The 
Jewish History shiur, from 11:45 a.m. to 12:45 
p.m., will feature Dr. Ronnie Perelis, Professor 
of Jewish History at Yeshiva University, 
giving the second of a two-part series 
entitled, “Spiritual Journeys and Religious 
Transformations: The Story of Two Wandering 
Jews in the 17th Century Atlantic World.”  
Rabbi Angel’s Nach shiur on Mondays and 
Wednesdays at noon is also open to women. 
For details, contact BMTeaneck@gmail.com.

On Shabbat, March 24 and 25, Yeshiva 
University is holding its first YUnite Teaneck 
Shabbaton.  There will be a Friday night tisch, 
Seudah Shlishit, and a Melava Malka. Shiurim, 
Q&A’s, and panels will be held throughout 
Shabbat. Alumni and community members 
are welcome to join. More information can 
be found at www.yu.edu/teaneck. To host 
students and join any part of our public 
engagements, community members are asked 
to fill out THIS FORM.

Shearit HaPlate of Bergen County is once again 
coordinating a community-wide post-Purim 
collection of leftover mishloach manot food, 

to be distributed to people in need. Food may 
be deposited directly inside the PODS located 
at 1212 Kensington Road until Friday, March 
24. Food must be in its original packaging, 
with kosher certification visible. For more 
information about the project, please go 
to www.shpnc.org, or contact Josh Klavan, 
jklavan@gmail.com, 917-593-9290, or Yoni 
Lieber, ylieber1@gmail.com, 201-362-3845. 

On Tuesday, March 28, at 8:00 p.m., at 
Yeshivat Shalshelet, 80 West Century Road, 
Paramus, there will be an information session 
for prospective parents for grades 2-6 for 
the coming school year. Yeshivat Shalshelet 
serves students with language-based learning 
differences. RSVP required at https://
shalsheletnj.org/admissions/info-session. 

On Wednesday, May 10, NORPAC will hold 
its first in-person Mission to Washington, 
DC, since 2019.  Sign up through this Sunday, 
March 19, for Early Bird prices: $180 per adult 
and $100 per student. Register at norpac.
net/mission-to-washington. For further 
information, contact MKFisch@verizon.net or 
Avi@NORPAC.net.

The Keylim Mikvah is one of the many benefits 
of the Teaneck, Bergenfield and New Milford 
community. This time of year, approaching 
Pesach, is the highest traffic time, and families 
are asked to support the Keylim Mikvah 
campaign by making a donation of $36.  The 
Keylim Mikvah will be fully renovated this year.  
Donations may be made by check payable 
to the “Teaneck Mikvah Association’’ or by 
visiting www.teaneckmikvah.com.

If you or someone you know needs a Large 
Print or Braille Haggadah, please visit the JBI’s 
website, www.jbilibrary.org/haggadah-order or 
call 800-999-6476 before March 24 for a free 
Haggadah. 

NEW YOUTH BIRTHDAY CLUB
The Beth Aaron Youth Birthday Club 
celebrates your child’s birthday in Shabbat 
groups! Contribute $36 to sponsor the 
weekly snack, or order and pick up cupcakes 
from Butterflake. 

The deadline to sign up is the Wednesday 
before each Shabbat. To sign up, click HERE. 
After you register, the Youth Department 
will be in touch. 

This week, Nathan Himelstein and Maya 
Max are celebrating their birthdays in 
groups!

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

The kiddush following the Hashkama minyan is 
sponsored by the Hashkama Minyan Kiddush 
Society.

The kiddush following the 8:00 a.m. minyan 
is sponsored by Menucha & Hillel Hyman, 
commemorating the yahrtzeit of Hillel’s father, 
Rabbi Chaim Hyman, ha-Rav Chaim ben Yehuda 
ha-Kohen, and by Ramona Lee & Rabbi Richie 
Wolpoe, commemorating the yahrtzeits of 
Richie’s mother, Gertrude Wolpoe, Gittel bat 
Nachum Mendel ha-Levi, and of Ramona Lee’s 
mother, Jacqueline Goodman, Yocheved bat 
Yehuda Aryeh.

There is a cold kiddush following the Main 
Minyan.

Help sponsor upcoming Men’s Club Kiddushim.    
For details of Simcha Kiddush options at all 
levels, please visit www.bethaaron.org. 
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THANK YOU FOR MAKING OUR DINNER A SUCCESS . . . . 

• Chaviva & Rabbi Rothwachs, for being all that they are and doing all that they do.
• Esther & Shuie Klavan, Zivi & Kovie Wagner, Racheli Wechter, and Lila Greengart, for  
   accepting the honors and for their dedication to our Beit Knesset.
• Mo-B, for all his time and efforts as shul president and his involvement in making the  
   Dinner all that it could be.  How does he do everything?!
• Aviva and Devora Leffel, for helping with the centerpiece idea, and Marilyn Zeidel and  
   Aviva Leffel, for helping execute the vision.
• Renee Harcsztark and her committee of CBA members (Susie Ammer, Susie Atlas,  
   Susie Fenyes, May Muskin, Ellen Friedman, Evie Leifer, Aviva Leffel, and Jan Silberstein) 
   who made personal calls to members and always lend a hand at the end.
• Moshe Kinderlehrer, Pearl Markovitz, and the Jewish Link for the article and advertising of  
   the Dinner.
• Judi Resnick, for being our remote office administrator and keeping things organized for 
   the Dinner.
• Aliza Fischman, for all her technical support and for always offering a hand, even when she 
   has none available!
• Esther & Myron Chaitovsky, who always volunteer to set up and dismantle the  
   centerpieces.
• Gary Rubin from Petak’s Caterers, for the amazingly displayed and deliciously prepared  
   food.
• Ahavath Torah, for a beautiful and convenient venue.
• Micol Designs Papercuts in Efrat, Israel, for the stunning and personal gifts to the  
   honorees.
• Hadaya/One of a Kind Jewelry, Jerusalem, for the gifts for the Young Leaders.
• Meir Sabo, for taking the pictures.
• Shimmy Socol, for the video, and the Rabbi, for coordinating the video.
• Deena & David Fisher, for doing the work to make an exciting raffle actually happen.

Thank you to all of our members who support the shul with their time, donations, and 
physical assistance.  It is you who make Beth Aaron so strong and special. I encourage 
everyone to share your ideas, talents, and interests with the kehilla!  We all will benefit!
Nechama Pudell,
Dinner Chairperson
 
We hope to see everyone at the 52nd Anniversary Celebration on March 10, 2024!

(over)



DINNER RAFFLES RECAP

Our Dinner Raffle was a huge success this year.  Thank you to all of those who generously 
donated prizes or services to help make our Raffle a huge success:  
Rock n’ Roll, Chopstix, Noah’s Ark, Wok 18, Humble Toast, Chickies, Bagel Boss, Deena 
Fisher, Eli’s NYC, Zadie’s Bakeshop, World of Goodies, Heimish, Cedar Market, Grand & 
Essex, Reshi Isaacs, Carly’s Craze, Kool Kippahs, Filler Up, Elizabeth & Peter Globus, Suri 
Kaminetsky, Lillian Lee, Velvet Box Jewels, Avi Greengart, Shneur Garb, Harold Nussbaum, 
Tamar & Yakov Metzger, Evan Rabin, Ari Gononsky, and Aliza Fischman.

Thank you to those who helped solicit prizes/services: Aliza Fischman, Shannon & 
Ari Gononsky, Nechama Pudell, Shmuli Fisher, Chaviva Rothwachs, Ross Breen, Judy 
Gellerstein, and Deena Fisher. 

The winners of the raffle prizes were:
Israel tickets: Valerie & Larry Kahn
Package #1: Bonnie & Ronnie Schwartz
Package #2: Valerie & Larry Kahn
Package #3: Dr. Barry Weissman
Package #4: Ramona Wolpoe
Package #5: Zlati & Marcel Cohen
Package #6: Yacha Singer

(over)




